June Second 1920. Professor J. A. Gray. Physics Building. Dear Professor Gray:-It is very important that we should complete the slips of the International Catalogue of Scientific Literature at once and forward them to London. Dr. Lomer, the Librarian of the Redpath Library, at the last meeting of the Library Committee stated that a large number of these slips had now been prepared by Miss Mackay and were awaiting the final revision by certain members of the staff, who had undertaken to complete this work in their several Departments. Dr. Lomer mentioned, among others, the Department of Physics. The complete set of cards in this Science is now awaiting your attention. I know that you have been very busy with examinations, but I should be greatly obliged if you could at the very earliest date spend in the Library the few hours which are required to complete these cards, so that they may be sent forward. Yours very sincerely, Acting Principal.